
Dear Club Members,

The meeting in March was held @ the old clubhouse: 
We had 37 members present. 

A little bit of history and some B. S. was told about the old clubhouse and what use to 
go on there.

   Presidents Report:   
Thank you to anyone who helped with or participated in the breakfast. It was not 
successful, but a good time was had for the ones who were there. The food was really 
good.

Thank you to all who have volunteered to be on the emergency call list.

Alliance report: 
There was not much of an alliance report. 

Pull the trail signs before April 1stand flip the road signs by the 15th. 
Map ads are being sold for next seasons map.

The next Alliance meeting will be held April 6th at the Milton VFW hosted by Lake 
Koshkonong. The meeting starts at 7:30 and everyone is invited to attend.

Trail Report: 
While you are out pulling the trail signs, pick up any trash that may be there.
Take inventory of what you have or what you might need, before signs and posts need 
to be ordered.
Keep track of the time you put in and get that turned into Eric as soon as possible.
Does anyone need help pulling their section of trail?
If anyone has signs setting around or you know where there might be some, let 
someone know and we can come and get them. There have been many trail boss 
changes in the past and some of the signs may have been set aside and not passed on 
the current trail boss. The signs are a little pricey and we should get a good inventory of
what is out there.
Trail Bosses, please get the exact count of landowners in your trail area, we need to 
purchase turkeys and need the amount. Call Eric or Jackie as soon as possible.



Old Business: 
If anyone would like some stickers, come to a meeting or let me or Lyle know and we 
can get them to you.
Tim & Bill Weber went to a radar run where our gun was rented and had some ideas on
possible things we could do at ours.
The shirts are here and I will have them at the next meeting for anyone who ordered 
them.

New Business: 
A motion was made and accepted to purchase a first aid kit to have for all of our 
functions. It will have basic first aid items in it if we ever have to use it. At the radar run 
in January, there was a minor injury, and we had nothing to use to give aid. Now we will
have it.
A motion was made and accepted to donate $500.00 to the Vets Roll project, where 
World War 2 Veterans will get the opportunity to go to Washington DC to see various 
points of interest. 

Nominations were taken for the elected offices as follows: 
Secretary: Jackie Kell
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson
Vice President: Morris Nelson, Bob Houfe, Casey Lund, Mark Oswald (denied), Eric 
Schmeling (denied)
President: Jeff Bartz, Lyle Phillips, Bob Morrison, Jarrod Bublitz, Casey Lund, Mark 
Oswald (denied), 
Ernie Wheeler (denied)

Board Members: 
Bob Houfe, Robbie Koepp, Casey Lund, Sara Anderson, Ashley Kell, Matt Clift, Tim 
Weber

Nominations will be opened before the vote at the next meeting. If there is someone 
else you would like to see or you are interested, come to the meeting and let your voice
be heard.

Richard Plautz’ name was pulled; he was present and $150.00 richer. $25.00 for the 
next meeting. 



The next meeting will be held at Johnny’s Office on April 7th at 7:30. Remember this will
be the vote for elected officers.

Sincerely, Jackie Kell, 
Secretary of Sundowners Snowmobile Club

Contact numbers: 
President: Lyle Phillips 608-239-4159
Vice President: Mark Oswald 608-577-6908
Secretary: Jackie Kell 608-884-8516
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Activity Director: Jeff Bartz 608-884-9070
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032


